## COUNTY OF NEVADA

STATE OF CALIFORNIA

## **BOARD OF SUPERVISORS**



Nathan H. Beason, 1st District Edward C. Scofield, 2nd District Chair Dan Miller, 3rd District Vice-Chair Wm. "Hank" Weston, 4th District Richard Anderson, 5th District

> Julie Patterson Hunter, Clerk of the Board

October 21, 2016

Honorable Board of Supervisors Eric Rood Administrative Center 950 Maidu Avenue Nevada City, CA 95959

**DATE OF MEETING:** November 8, 2016

**SUBJECT**: Marijuana Regulation Subcommittee

**RECOMMENDATION:** Acknowledge the Chair of the Board of Supervisors' Dissolution of the Interim Ordinance Subcommittee, Formation of a New Marijuana Regulations Subcommittee and Appointment of Supervisors Hank Weston and Richard Anderson to the new Subcommittee

**FUNDING:** Not applicable.

## **BACKGROUND:**

To honor the Board's commitment to repeal the outdoor ban and implement alternative cultivation regulations in the event Measure W failed, the Chair of the Board appointed Supervisors Nate Beason and Hank Weston to serve as an Interim Marijuana Ordinance subcommittee charged with meeting with marijuana cultivation stakeholders and making recommendations on interim cultivation regulations. The interim ordinance was adopted on July 26, 2016.

Since the work of the Interim Ordinance subcommittee is complete, the Chair of Board of Supervisors has dissolved that subcommittee and formed a new Marijuana Regulations Subcommittee. The role of the new Subcommittee is to address the need for long-term regulations pertaining to marijuana-related activities in Nevada County. The Chair has appointed Supervisors Hank Weston and Richard Anderson to serve on the new subcommittee.

As its first charge, the new subcommittee will work with the Community Development Agency, the Sheriff's Office and County Counsel's Office to prepare a proposal to obtain community input for the development of long-term regulations pertaining to marijuana-related activities in Nevada County. It is anticipated that the proposed plan for community input will be presented to the Board of Supervisors at the first Board meeting in January 2017.

Sincerely

Dan Miller

Chair, Board of Supervisors

950 Maidu Avenue, Suite 200, Nevada City CA 95959-8617

phone: 530.265.1480 | fax: 530.265.9836 | toll free: 888.785.1480 | email: bdofsupervisors@co.nevada.ca.us

website: http://www.mynevadacounty.com/nc/bos